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April 2017.
Dear Member,

Spring has arrived at last. I’ve just cut the lawn for the first time this year and have seen the frogs in the pond. Soon we will all hopefully be out and about with our paints.

We are now looking forward to our annual exhibition at St John’s Church in May, not so long to go but still lots of preparation, both for the committee and for you members. Start thinking now of what you will be entering. Do you want to paint something new in readiness? Application forms will be with members in the next week or two.
Our Programme Officer’s and Vice Chairman’s pieces are as follows:-
++++++++++++++++++
On Monday evening 6th March, Bernard Singer gave us a talk discussing the Colour in Grey and the Grey in Colour together with how tone of colour is equally important.
Bernard had obviously spent an enormously long time researching and developing the subject to great effect, the presentation lasting for about an hour, members also contributed aspects too, how to see tones using a camera to change the picture into black and white to view any weaknesses or areas to highlight. Tones were discussed using the colour wheel and how to enhance our paintings using this process. Paintings by Turner were also used as an illustration. Bernard also gave us pictures to work to enhance both in tone and colour. A very difficult subject well presented. A well attended meeting.
On Monday, 3rd April 2017, Peterborough Art Society were delighted to again welcome Peter Barker RSMA to give us a demonstration in oil, the chosen subject being the Norfolk Coastal landscape. His subject was boats moored at low tide on a creek at Thornham  on the north coast.

Peter continued to delight us all evening, watching the progress of mapping out the difficult subject in tones of grey in thinned Alkyd paint. If the tones are wrong, the picture will not read correctly.  He then continued to paint in colour using full oils and continued to bring the picture together. We particularly enjoyed him paint the mud, or as he explained, how light falls on the ground - we only have to look ‘hard’ and we see it how it is, not how we imagined it to be. How he carefully painted the light shading to the radar equipment on the boat to bring it to life was just one example.  Unfortunately time prevented its completion, but hopefully we hope to see it completed at his next demonstration later this month.

A gifted artist and demonstrator who commented “it was his largest audience to date” (48)! He gave us a wonderful informative and enjoyable evening.

Kate Paskin
++++++++++++++++++

Hello again all you artists. This is the usual update of events relating to Thorpe Hall (Sue Ryder) and The City of Peterborough Symphony Orchestra (CPSO).

Since the last Newsletter, I have not had any new requests from members to be included on the list to exhibit in the cafe area. We have sold two prints since last time, one framed and one mounted. Thorpe Hall have no plans currently to repeat the "Open Garden" event this year, although this may change. However I would still like for us to have an "en plain air" day there again. Paintings and prints of Thorpe Hall and/or the gardens, tend to sell.

The regular painting and drawing sessions at the CPSO rehearsals continue to be popular amongst a small group of members, who at the same time enjoy listening to the music. However it would be good to see a few new faces. It can be quite challenging but satisfying. Again we had one of our pictures included in their programme for the last concert in March. The next rehearsals are in May on 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd and June 6th & 13th.

Best wishes to you all.  Phil Hemsley

++++++++++++++++++
As I introduced in my first newsletter, let’s not forget the chairmans challenge you have all been set for this year – Subject, FRUIT.

Your picture can be anything to do with fruit and in any medium. Try thinking outside the box….. what about some of the lovely fruit blossom that is out right now.

I look forward to seeing the results of every bodies hard work

Finally, you will have seen that we now have a wonderful opportunity to exhibit inside the Key Theatre. More information and forms will be coming out to you shortly. This is a prime opportunity that we need to take advantage of. PAS used to successfully exhibit at the Key many years ago. Our members sold many paintings there, every month in fact. So let’s hope that we can replicate our historical results. Good luck everyone.

Best wishes

John Bailey
Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
